ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Link Project Centre,
Junction of Bright Road and Chadwick Road,
Eccles.

28th November, 2006

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
4.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
John Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Broughton, Jolley, Potter and Pooley
S. Simpson - Barton Residents’ Association 

B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers’ Union

J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association

L. Stone - Grange Residents’ Association 

J. Rahman - Salford Link Project 

E. Charnley - Friends of Eccles Station

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists and Access Association 

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


B. Carter - Local Resident


J. Raynor - Eccles Festival Committee


J. Graham - Eccles Park Residents’ Association 


H. Sheldon - Eccles Scouts and Guides/Eccles RFC


Y. Bagail - Yemeni Community Association 

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager


M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate


J. Matthews - Eccles Neighbourhood Team


A. Morris - Eccles Sports Development Officer


B. Wroe - Assistant Director (Community Services)


P. Twigg - Urban Vision 


J. Winstanley - Salford PCT 


R. Qureshi - Salford CVS 


C. Sabinsky - Homestart Salford 


P. Finch - Salford PCT 


E. Bucher - Salford Youth Service


I. Ellison - Greater Manchester Police 


S. Wattam - Principal Eccles College

52.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors David Lancaster and Eddie Sheehy and Joyce Evans (Salford Pensioners), Bruce Thompson (Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association), Mohammed Al Nomire (Yemeni Community Association), Edna Hunt (Brookhouse Residents’ Association), Steven Baines (Friends of Winton Park), John Snelson (Eccles Festival Committee), Hanif Belim (Salford Link Project), Mark Reeves (Eccles Area Co-ordinator), Andrea Parker (Community Development Worker) and Caroline Earle (Salford Community Justice).

53.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 26th September, 2006, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

54.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that an application had been received from the following organisation, for them to become a member of the Committee, and to be represented by the person respectively indicated:-

	Organisation 
	Nominated Representative



	FRECCLES - Friends of Eccles Station
	Elizabeth Charnley



RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the application for membership as detailed above.

55.
HELPING HANDS SERVICE

(Previous Minute 47 - 26th September, 2006)


The Committee received a presentation from Jeanette Ball, which provided details of the Helping Hands Minor Repair Service, which had been operating in the City of Salford since 1998.  The report indicated that the service had the backing of Salford City Council, and provided a high quality reliable handy person service free of charge, to the following persons:-

· Those over 65 and on low income

· Those having physical or sensory disability 

· Families on a low income with a child under 5


Members were advised that the service undertook a variety of work which included:-

· Supply and installation of smoke/carbon monoxide alarms 

· Routine maintenance jobs such as changing light bulbs or fitting curtain rails 

· Gardening work, lawn cutting, pruning, weeding and general maintenance

· Joinery and all types of DIY 

· Decorating 

· Small electrical work 

· Exterior maintenance 


RESOLVED:
THAT Jeanette Ball be thanked for her interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

56.
SALFORD AGREEMENT 2007-2010

The Chief Executive submitted a report providing details on the Salford Agreement 2007-2010 which was between the Local Public Services and the Government outlining priorities for improving the quality of life for the people of Salford.  In addition, Brian Wroe attended the meeting to present the report, and supplement the information contained in it, and focus on the following key themes:-

· Objectives which public consultation, and statistical information had identified as requiring improvement

· The Salford Agreement would reduce the gap between the achievement in Salford and the rest of the country

· That part of this process would involve narrowing the gap between the most deprived parts of Salford, and the rest of the City

· The need to identify the groups of people and areas in Salford, that were priorities for action


RESOLVED:
THAT Brian Wroe be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which together with the reports were noted; and that Members be asked to complete the questionnaire on how the objectives of the Salford Agreement could be achieved.

57.
POLICING/COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

Sergeant Ivan Ellison attended the meeting to brief Members on the following key policing issues:-

· There had been a general fall in the crime levels, and it was intended to promote this positive news, and at the same time ease conceptions about the fear of crime.

· Statistics in relation to hate crime had increased, but it was suggested that this may be due to a greater awareness of the problem, and the promotion of initiatives to prevent it.

· There had been an increase in the crime figures in relation to the Brookhouse Estate, again it was suggested this may be due to increased reporting of offences.  

· An enforcement campaign had been launched in the Monton area aimed at alleviating the problems caused by young people, particularly at weekends, who were drinking alcohol and using cannabis, which resulted in other anti-social behaviour.

· A Citywide Enforcement Campaign aimed at tackling off-road motorcycling had been launched, and as part of this would focus on the particular problems that were being experienced in the Eccles Community Committee area.

· A Citywide Campaign called ‘Operation Brocade’ had been embarked upon to tackle problems of annoyance caused by young people, and as part of which would address any problems that were being experienced in the Eccles area.

· The current work and activities of the Police Community Support Officers.

· Proposed increased police patrols in the Patricroft area over the Christmas period.


Susan Simpson referred to the apparent lack of Police Community Support Officers in the Peel Green area.  Ivan Ellison replied that two such officers were active in that area, but would discuss the matter further with her outside the meeting, and address the concerns she had raised.  


Brian Carter raised concerns that the police station at Hardy Street did not have a public desk, together with the general opening hours of other police stations within the City.  John Matthews said that the lack of a public desk at the Hardy Street station was one of concern for the whole of the community, however, this decision had been taken by Greater Manchester Police Senior Command.  He urged that anyone who had similar concerns to voice these by writing to the Salford Divisional Commander, Kevin Mulligan, or Michael Todd, the Chief Constable. 


Councillor Norbert Potter said he appreciated the concerns that had been raised, but asked whether the operation of a public desk was a cost effective measure, and a good use of resources.  He went on to suggest that he himself would prefer an improved telephone network, which would improve access for members of the public wishing to make general non emergency enquiries to the police. 


Barbara Holmes asked whether it would be possible for the Committee to be provided with statistical information with regard to the number of fixed penalty notices which had been served on motorists, and drivers of other vehicles, who had illegally entered the pedestrianised area in Eccles Town Centre, together with the number of arrests arising from instances captured on CCTV cameras. Ivan Ellison said he would ensure that such information was presented at the next meeting. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the information provided by Sergeant Ivan Ellison be noted.

58.
COMMUNITY VEHICLE CRIME REDUCTION CAMPAIGN

Julie Blagden reported that TPAS had been commissioned by the Home Office to help Community Groups run their own vehicle crime reduction campaign throughout the City of Salford.  Those groups operating such schemes would be able to draw upon a variety of support including funding, and the information session providing more extensive details was to be held in the near future.  Those interested in the campaign were asked to submit their names to Julie Blagden, so that they could be invited to the information event.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

59.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE SALFORD

This item was withdrawn from the agenda.

60.
ECCLES BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details of the current Budget Statement 2006/07, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition, details were submitted on the meetings of the Budget Sub-Group held on 10th August, 16th October and 17th November, 2006, which recommended the action indicated with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved budget allocated to the Community Committee:-

· 10th August, 2006

	Applicant 
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation 



	(i)
Art Factory
	Towards lease, legal costs and refurbishment of premises together with advertising and equipment
	£2,000
	£2,000 approved 

	(ii)
Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association
	Contribution to annual festival event
	£500
	£500 approved

	(iii)
The Polygon
	Grass cutting and maintenance costs
	£320
	£320 approved


· 16th October, 2006

	Applicant 
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation 



	(iv)
Monton Amateurs AFC
	Contribution to creation of mini football pitches 
	£2,500
	£2,500 approved

	(v)
Eccles Community Netball Club
	Venue hire and equipment costs
	£1,854.91
	£1,000 approved

	(vi)
Wednesday Luncheon Club
	Towards equipment and cost of staging Christmas meal event
	£699.06
	£300 approved

	(vii)
Holy Cross Roman Catholic Church
	Towards purchase of tables for use in premises
	£941
	Deferred pending investigations as to whether tables can be provided from alternative sources


· 17th November, 2006

	Applicant 
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation 



	(vii)
Salford Link Project
	Towards provision of crèche facilities
	£3,335
	Deferred pending outstanding receipts being submitted

	(viii)
Community Telematics
	Towards tutor costs and venue hire
	£4,925
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(ix)
Golden Oldies 
	Towards club activities
	£55
	£55 approved

	(xi)
Alcoholics Anonymous 
	Towards room hire
	£416
	£208 approved

	(xii)
Winton Festival
	Towards Christmas lights 
	£500
	£500 approved

	(xiii)
Brain and Spinal Injury Centre (Basic)
	Provision of personal attack alarms for staff and volunteers
	£544
	Refused

	(xiv)
Winton Festival 
	Cost of staging a fun day
	£567
	£500 approved

	(xv)
Tindall Street Allotment Group
	Creation of garden for disabled 
	£1,028.99
	£1,000 approved

	(xvi)
Surestart Smarties
	Purchase of heaters 
	£1,518
	£1,518 approved

	(xvii)
Monton Voices
	Towards insurance, room hire costs and musical director salaries
	£1,530
	£750 approved 

	(xviii)
Salford Women’s Centre
	Creche and volunteer expenses 
	£1,322
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xix)
Salford Disability Forum
	Project management and support costs 
	£1,500
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xx)
Bangladeshi Association 
	Towards tutor fees, room hire and equipment costs
	£3,425
	£850 approved

	(xxi)
Barton Moss Primary
	Contribution to school activities 
	£5,000
	Deferred pending the submission of further information



	(xxii)
Salford Disabled Motorists
	Towards group activities 
	£300
	£300 approved



(It was noted that at the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group the following persons declared an interest in the applications respectively indicated, and did not take part in the discussion or vote thereon, Councillor David Lancaster, application nos. (xii) and (xiv), John Matthews application nos. (xvii) and (xxii) Gilbert Hearn application no. (xxii) and Jim Wheelton application no. (xxii))


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations at the meetings of the Budget Sub-Group, as summarised above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the financial position statement 2006/07, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, be noted.

61.
ECCLES COLLEGE

The Committee received a presentation from Stuart Wattam, the Principal at Eccles College, with regard to their current courses and activities.  


He went on to say that in the past the college had been involved with the wider community in a variety of Arts and Leisure based project, and would welcome the opportunity to work with the community to build upon this and extend this area of activity.  


Yousuf Bagail asked what facilities were available at the college and whether these were available for use by community groups.  Stuart Wattam replied that use of the colleges facilities by community groups was welcome, although this depended on the college’s own activities and requirements.  Councillor David Jolley suggested that it would be of use if details of the type of facilities, their availability and cost.  Could be circulated to members of the Community Committee. Stuart Wattam said he would provide such information.


Julie Blagden suggested that there would be value in the individual task groups of the committee examining the ways in which they could work with Eccles College and the wider community.


RESOLVED:
THAT Stuart Wattam be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which be noted; and that he be requested to provide general information as to the type of facilities available to Community Groups and their costs.

62.
ECCLES RECREATION GROUND

Barbara Holmes submitted a questionnaire seeking Members’ views with regard to the future use and development of the Eccles Recreation Ground.  She asked that as many members of the Committee as possible could complete and return the questionnaire.

63.
CAR SALES ON PUBLIC HIGHWAYS AND CAR PARKS

Councillor Alan Broughton referred to the issue of individuals selling cars on public highways, and in car parks, and the high number of instances of this in the Monton area. Julie Blagden replied that Ron Pennington of the Trading Standards Division of the City Council’s Environment Directorate was currently looking at this issue.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Strategic Director of Environment be requested to submit a report at the next meeting providing an update with regard to the sale of cars on public highways, the legality of this and how it was enforced.

64.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE

Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of activities during the past two months, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Executive Group

· Together Initiative 

· Feedback from Task Groups 

· Barton Fair Share 

· Safer Stronger Communities Fund 

· Activities in the Patricroft and Florence Street areas

· Anti-Social Behaviour Policy


In addition, Jim Wheelton reported that the Block 3 Transport Funding Projects as prioritised by the Committee, had now been endorsed by the Environment and Transport Task Group.  He went on to say that the City Council had made a promise to allocate at least a further £100,000 for similar projects in 2007/08, and urged Members to consider possible schemes, which could be met from this funding.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

65.
NATIONAL HOLOCAUST MEMORIAL DAY

The Committee were advised that a commemorative event to mark National Holocaust Memorial Day entitled “The Dignity of Difference” will be held on Thursday, 25th January, 2007, at the Buile Hill Banqueting Suite commencing at 7.30 p.m.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

66.
GETTING INVOLVED WITH OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY

The Committee were provided with information, indicating that the Overview and Scrutiny Committees were one of the ways in which Salford City Council endeavoured to be more open and accessible to members of the public with regard to its activities, and improving the quality of life for its citizens, and by helping to improve services.  They were also provided with details of issues that would be examined over the forthcoming year, and that an invitation was extended to anyone who was interested in becoming involved with this process.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

67.
HAVE YOUR SAY ON HEALTH

Jo Winstanley advised the Committee of a forthcoming Salford PCT lead consultation exercise, which had the aim of improving people’s health, their awareness of health issues as well as providing information and advice.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

68.
ECCLES CHRISTMAS LIGHTS

Jim Wheelton reported that the Christmas lights had now been installed in Eccles Town Centre, and particularly thanked Jackie Matthews for all her efforts with regard to this.
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